Bradwell Parish Council Minutes, 2014/15 Year. Page 43
		
Minutes of the Business Meeting of Bradwell Parish Council
held on Monday 29th September 2014 at 7:30 p m at the
Bradwell Parish Council Office, 21 Glovers Lane, Heelands, Milton Keynes



Members present: 
Councillor Brian King (Chairman)
Councillor James Alexander
Councillor Fredua Asare
Councillor Rex Exon 
Councillor Leon Gilpin
Councillor Caroline Godfrey
Councillor Paul Lewin (until 8:53)
Councillor John Newbury

Also attended:  MK Councillor David Lewis, Harold Atkins, parish clerk/RFO, and June Bryant, administrative assistant (until 7:50)

The chairman welcomed Cllr David Lewis, Milton Keynes councillor for Bradwell ward elected in May 2014.

1 Apologies for absence
      Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors Marie Bradburn and
Marc Hairsine.

2 Disclosures of Interests. None disclosed.

3 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th September were approved by all members present. They were signed by the chairman as a true record.
RESOLVED: To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2014.
 
4 Chairman’s Announcements
Item 18 will be brought forward as June Bryant has to leave the meeting. Items 20 and 21 will be postponed to a future meeting as the Personnel Working Party had not met.

5 Police and crime report. No police officers or PCSOs were present.

6 Public Open Forum. 
No members of the public were present but June Bryant, who had to leave the meeting, brought up the matter of parking in Bradwell Common from item 18.
18. Responses to Newsletter article on Parking in Bradwell Common.
June Bryant read out a synopsis of emailed responses to a request in the September newsletter received from residents from the north side of Bradwell Common regarding parking problems there. The chairman wanted to initiate discussion on the introduction of parking permits but a member declared that this was a matter resolved in the last six months and should not be discussed under standing orders, The matter was not taken further except that June Bryant was requested to forward the responses to Sara Bailey at Milton Keynes Council.

 
7 Clerk’s Report
a) Bradwell Memorial Hall had sent a letter of thanks for the Parish Partnership Fund grant for the kitchen extension at the Hall.
b) Mediation Works MK has sent a letter of thanks for their £500 grant.
c) Bradwell Sports & Social Club had emailed thanks for their grant of £800.
d) Secklow Sounds had emailed thanks for their grant of £480.
e) Milton Keynes Council had sent a letter thanking the Parish for being an outlet for residents’ collection of pink recycling sacks and inviting members and staff to visit their Old Wolverton recycling factory.
f)  Milton Keynes Council sent a letter about their Site Allocation Plan. The letter made particular reference to the reserved site between Hampstead Gate and Wimbledon Place in Bradwell Common. Members felt that it would be suitable for housing, which would be welcome, but some land should be reserved for community use, such as a parish council allotment site. This was agreed by all members present. MK Council will be sending more details during the forthcoming consultation.

8 Community Asset Transfer
Following the meeting on 19th September, Milton Keynes Council confirmed that the Parish Council’s application to take over Heelands Meeting Place had passed Stage One and would now proceed to Stage Two in about two months.  The personnel involved, Councillors Godfrey and Gilpin and the clerk would meet beforehand to work out a business plan.

9 Sports & Social Club Rent and Future Lease
DVS Property Specialists for the Public Sector, Oxford Valuation Office, had declared that “the Market Rent is £6,000 per annum as at 4th July 2014” (the date of the valuation officer’s visit). This covers the Bradwell Sports & Social Club pavilion, the storage barn, the football/cricket pitches, the tennis courts and the all-weather pitch area. £6,000 is the rent which has already been charged for these facilities since April 2012, split into £5,500 for the buildings (payable to Bradwell Parish Council) and £500 (payable to King George’s Field, Bradwell, charity) for the grounds which are an open space for the enjoyment of all. This rent is only £500 more than in the last valuation in 2002. Members agreed that the same rent would continue until the expiry of the lease in March 2016.
Bradwell Sports & Social Club had advised that that they may request the establishment of a new lease before 2016 as the existence of a long lease is a requirement of the body offering a grant to extend the club premises. The establishment of a 21-year lease had already been agreed, and members now agreed that the rent level for the first three years of the new lease would be a total of £6,000 (split as above). After the expiry of three years the rent would be reviewed every three years by giving six months’ notice of any change to the Club. The Valuation Officer is unable to give a valuation on an extended club pavilion until the extended building actually exists.
RESOLVED: To maintain rent of £6,000 (split £5.500 for the buildings and £500 for the grounds) for the period until the expiry of the existing lease, and for the first three years of the new 21-year lease. 

10 Milton Keynes Council Partnership Funds
10.1. Parish Partnership Fund 2014/2015
Milton Keynes Council had advised that they had awarded the parish £5,000 towards developing a Community Orchard with seating for residents on Parish Council lands by Bradwell Sports & Social Club off Abbey Road, Bradwell Village. The grant awarded would have to matched by Parish Council funding. The chairman advised that he would draw out plan following his measuring out the site with the clerk. Cllr Rex Exon advised that the Scouts could help in preparing the site.
10.2. Play Area Improvement Scheme 2014/2015.
  Milton Keynes Council had advised that they had awarded the Parish Council £2,000 towards 
 Installing a “Dippy the Dolphin” springer in the play area near the junction of Lenthall and 
       Hampson Closes in Bradwell Village. The amount awarded would have to be match by Parish
       Council funds.

11 Update on Visioning Meetings
Meeting had continued following the event on 6th September. Councillor Paul Lewin had produced a draft Bradwell Parish Plan which had been emailed to all members and staff.
Meetings will continue to be held before every Council meeting.

12 Report on the MK Association of Local Councils Meeting on 3rd September
Councillor James Alexander had attended the meeting and gave a report. The Leader of the Council had given a good speech which was conciliatory to Parish Councils. An interesting report was presented on Milton Keynes Service Partnership (MKSP).

13 Report on the Parishes Forum on 18th September.
Councillor Leon Gilpin had attended the meeting and gave a report. There had been presentations on Planning MK, by Ringway who now have the contract for highway maintenance including signage, and the Milton Keynes & Bedfordshire Healthcare Review consultation. Also on the Local Council Tax Reduction Scheme which some MK councillors want more skewed to favour deprived areas. Further subjects covered include the MK Local Investment Plan, and the Parish Advisory Group for which parishes can nominate councillors.

14 Report on the Re-opening of Bradwell Memorial Hall on 27th September 
The day went well and was successful, but was marred at the end by the theft of money from a stall. Many people contributed, and the beacon was excellent. The beacon and the two large gas cylinders would be transferred from Rev Andy Jowitt’s garage to the freight container. Brian King will be happy to continue to run the barbecues after he leave the council next year.

FINANCE

15 To approve the opening of a petty cash account
The chairman and administrative assistant had requested that the Council operate a £250.00 petty cash account in view of the amount they had to spend (the chairman bought the provisions for the barbecue at the Beacon Party on 27th September from several suppliers requiring cash payments). Councillor Caroline Godfrey advised that the National Association of Local Councils did not approve petty cash accounts. However, the external auditors included it in the Annual Returns. This was approved by six members in favour with one abstention.
RESOLVED: To open a petty cash account for £250, renewable monthly when used.

16 Payment of Accounts
Please see the List of Accounts on page 43.

ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY MATTERS

17 Planning Applications

17.1. Planning Applications 
a) Ref. 14/01975/FUL – Replacement windows and doors at 1 Homeridings House, Flintergill Court, Heelands
b) Ref. 14/02054/FUL – Change of use from amenity land to private garden and the erection of a 1.8m fence at 1 Linton Close, Heelands.
c) Ref. 14/02079/FUL – Prior notification for proposed single storey rear extension measuring 3.5m from rear wall of existing dwelling at 29 Walgrave Drive, Bradwell.
17.2. Planning applications refused – for information only
a) Ref. 14/00458/FUL – Change of use from amenity land to private garden with 1.8m fence at 18 Stainton Drive, Heelands.
b) Ref. 14/00772/CLUP – Certificate of Proposed Lawful Use or Development refused as not lawful at 40 Abbey Road, Bradwell Village.
17.3. Planning applications granted – for information only
a) Ref. 14/00358/FUL – Erection of garden wall at 11 Stokenchurch Place, Bradwell Common.
b) Ref. 14/00480/FUL – Erection of a detached double garage at 13 The Craven, Heelands.
c) Ref. 14/00851/FUL – Erection of a two storey side extension at 142 Arncliffe Drive, Heelands.
d) Ref. 14/00959/ADV – Advertisement consent for four internally illuminated fascia signs at unit F Central Retail Park, Rooksley (Smyth Toys Ltd.)
e) Ref. 14/01189/FUL – First floor front extension and part two storey rear extension and porch extension at 22 The Spinney, Bradwell.
f)  Ref. 14/01231/FUL – Two storey rear extension at 24 Walgrave Drive, Bradwell.
g) Ref. 14/01298/FUL – Two storey front extension and single storey rear extension at 26 Bradbury Close, Bradwell.
h) Ref. 14/01339/FUL – Single storey rear extension (retrospective) at 21 Walgrave Drive, Bradwell.
i)  Ref. 14/01385/FUL – Change of use from amenity land to private garden and erection of a 1.8m fence at 16 Stainton Drive, Heelands (retrospective).
j)  Ref. 14/01633/FUL – Replacement roof at Pets at Home, Central Retail Park, Rooksley.

18 Environmental & Community Matters.
a) Councillor Rex Exon advised that he was now a Community Champion with a SERCO mobile phone to report matters. Serco would take over the landscaping contract from 2nd November.
b) The chairman felt that half the pond pants at Abbey Field should be removed and that he would consult with the contractor about it. The area between the ponds needs attention and, if this requires a lot of work, it will have to be put out to tender.



The business having been completed the chairman closed the meeting at 9:35pm.




Signed: ….….……………………….……chairman       


Date ………………………..………..2014


List of Accounts presented follows on the next sheet
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Special payment from the Bradwell Parish Council Account.

Cheque 003221 20,000Bradwell Memorial Hall Parish Partnership Fund 2013-14 for Bradwell Memorial Hall

Please note: The above cheque was required urgently before the 29 September meeting. 8 councillors agreed

either by email or in person to pay this. No-one objected. Milton Keynes Council had paid their £10,000 share beforehand.

List of  Accounts presented for payment on  29.09.2014

Bradwell Parish Council Account

Type of payment Value £ To whom paid Reason for payment

Cheque 003222 480.00

Mazars External audit

Cheque 003223 67.20

D&I Window Cleaning Window cleaning

Cheque 003224 1,375.00

Milton Keynes Council Quarterly lease on parish office

Cheque 003225 122.00

Milton Keynes Council Non-domestic rates on Heelands Meeting Place

Cheque 003226 900.06

HMRC Income tax and national insurance contributions deducted

Cheque 003227 304.00

DA Garden Services Contracr work at Heelands W & MP and Fosters Lane allots.

Cheque 003228 120.58

H R Atkins Office and administration and clerk's mileage expenses

Cheque 003229 185.77

Sheila Thornton Facilitating visioning event

Cheque 003230 174.00

Peter Stamp Groundsman's remuneration due 01.10.2014

Cheque 003231 122.40

Peter Baldwin Asst. groundsman's remuneration due 01.10.2014

Direct debit 69.30

Anglian Water St Lawrence allotments water bill

Direct debit 39.19

Anglian Water Fosters Lane water bill

British Gas 37.85

British Gas Parish office electricity bill

Telepay 2,393.15

Staff remuneration Early October pay (4-weekly paid staff)

Direct debit 76.34

British Telecom Office telecommunications

Direct debit 25.31

SBG (CNG Ltd.) Parish office gas bill

King George's Field, Bradwell

Cheque 000067 20.00

DA Garden Services Tree care for newly planted trees at Abbey Field


